

September 27, 2024

Dear Gulf Tides Owner,

On Thursday September 26<sup>th</sup> Hurricane Helene made its way up through the Gulf of Mexico to North Florida. During this time the barrier islands along the Gulf Coast were hit with an unprecedented storm surge. Longboat Key sustained major damage due to this storm surge. Longboat Key is currently closed to all traffic due to the dangerous conditions that currently exist on the island. Local and State officials are working to clear the roads of several feet of sand and debris so that access to the island can be restored and crews can begin work restoring utilities. Once permitted resort staff will be on site to assess the damage. Gulf Tides will remain closed until such a time that we can safely welcome our owners and guests back to enjoy their vacations again. We will be posting updates beginning next week on our website at <a href="https://www.GulfTides.com">www.GulfTides.com</a>. We kindly ask that you have patience with us as we diligently navigate our way through this recovery period. We all look forward to welcoming you back to Gulf Tides as soon as possible.

Thank you from the entire Gulf Tides staff!